
NORTH LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP 
 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 

June 16, 2025 
 

 
The regular meeting of the North Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors was 

called to order at 7:30 p.m. on June 16, 2025 by Chairman William Buckfelder in the 
Township Municipal Building.  Others attending were Supervisors James Hartman and 
Michael Salvo, Solicitor Andrew Morrow, Manager Michael Booth, Assistant Manager 
Kristopher Troup, Sergeant Thomas Hentz, and Secretary/Treasurer Lisa Daubert.  Eight 
(8) visitors were present. 
 

Chairman Buckfelder called for questions or comments from the public on the 
agenda items for this meeting.  None were received.   
 

Minutes from the previous meeting, May 19, 2025 were approved as presented on 
motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo.  All in favor. 
 
 The Treasurer=s Report for period ending May 31, 2025 was accepted as 
presented on motion by Salvo, seconded by Hartman.  All in favor. 
 
 The Police Report for May 2025 was accepted as presented on motion by 
Hartman, seconded by Salvo.  All in favor.  Sergeant Thomas Hentz noted the Police 
Reports have been placed on the Township’s website and a copy was placed in the Police 
Department’s lobby for public viewing.   
 

Manager Michael Booth reported the Planning Commission did not meet on June 
16, 2025.  No business was necessary.  
 

Invoices were approved as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo.  
All in favor. 

 
Deborah Buckfelder, Township Representative – Palmyra Public Library Board 

noted the annual book sale will be held July 12 – 17, 2025.  Also, the Summer Learning 
Program and the Little Explorers Program began June 2, 2025.  Mrs. Buckfelder stated 
the circulation for April 2025 increased 1.7% from April 2024. 

 
A letter requesting the close of West Elm Street from South Lingle Avenue to 

Hetrick Avenue for a block party on August 9, 2025 was received.  On motion by Hartman, 
seconded by Salvo, the Supervisors approved the closing of West Elm Street between 
South Lingle Avenue and Hetrick Avenue from 12:00 noon to sunset on Saturday, August 
9, 2025.  All in favor. 

 



A letter requesting the close of Harnish Street from West Elm Street to Pajabon 
Drive for a block party on August 31, 2025.  On motion by Salvo, seconded by Hartman, 
the Supervisors approved the closing of Harnish Street between West Elm Street and 
Pajabon Drive from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, August 31, 2025.  All in favor. 

 
Frederick Strupp, resident of Dianna Drive, inquired about the developing activity 

on the land along Ridge and Naftzinger Roads.  Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup 
noted the land owner; Eastern Land & Resources Corporation is building a solar farm on 
approximately 100 acres with turf grasses underneath the panels.  He stated, at this time, 
no animals will be placed on the grounds. 
  

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

Secretary 
 


